

St Mary's Primary School

220 Mayogall Road, Portglenone, Co Antrim, BT44 8NN Tel: 02825821066 Fax: 02825822039

> Email: <u>mmeehan763@c2kni.net</u> Principal: Mr. M Meehan

> > 8th February 2023

Dear Parents

You may be aware from recent media coverage that NI Teacher Unions have declared a half-day strike on Tuesday, 21st February. The strike is happening because of a national dispute between the unions and the government over pay, and not because of any issues at our school.

As a result of the strike action, I'm getting in touch to give you as much notice as possible that...

OUR SCHOOL WILL BE CLOSED until 12:00pm on Tuesday 21st February 2023

School dinners will be available for all children from 12.00pm on Tuesday 21st February 2023. I would ask that you be mindful of the strike date and time and would recommend that you start to make alternative childcare arrangements for this date. This decision has not been taken lightly and our school remains committed to providing a safe and secure environment for all our pupils.

Your Sincerely

M. Mechan

Mr M. Meehan (Principal)